
ATEC Community Council Meeting Notes 
January 16, 2019 

Attendees: 
John Hughes (Principal) Cindy Davis (SCC Council) 

Nancy Christiansen (Vice-Chair) Maria Cordner (Parent and Chair) 

Beverly Endicott (Parent) Adam Hammond 
(Secretary/School Employee Rep.) 

 
Meeting Notes: 

● Reviewed Last Meeting Notes (11-14-18) 
○ $399 technology purchase was for an iPad and case 
○ Motion​ to Approve Notes by Maria and seconded by Beverly was unanimously approved. 

● Ideas for next year’s plan 
○ Maria put forth the idea of our system having fallen short in the area of training professionals 

and parents in gaining usable knowledge in the area of Transition. It would be good for teachers 
to know some of the other options in the areas of Transition after students are finished at 
ATEC. 

■ Offer a checklist of the agencies that provide post-school services early on in the school 
year between the parent and teacher 

● Empowered Living 
● Turn 

■ Having an open forum where transition agencies come and speak honestly about their 
organizations. 

■ Are we getting our information in the area to parents effectively? 
■ We could make a Yes/No Chart (If yes, do this; If no, do that) for parents to refer to 
■ Speak with Debbie about discussing with parents the issue of Voc. Rehab. not being able 

to assist everyone and having some students move on from Voc. Rehab. to a private 
organization. 

○ Enrichment in the school library so teachers can practice on them, rather than relying only on 
UATT 

■ Technology programs that can reach all students 
■ Augmented communication boards 

● Go Talk 
● Apps that can be downloaded onto all devices 

○ Summer Collaboration 
○ Classroom Aide 
○ Library License renewal - The school could cover this with general funds 
○ Library Books/Technology - The school could cover this with general funds as well  

● Plan Update for this year 
○ Classroom Aid is costing more than we had set aside - John is working to make sure we don’t go 

over. 
○ Equipment - $429 budgeted and $399 spent (iPad and case) 
○ Computer Software - Spent the entire $299 and $30 more was spent (to be taken from the 

equipment fund) 
○ Library Books Fund - Extra money to go to the Classroom Aid. 
○ We had over $1000 left over from last year’s budget and we’ll use that for the Classroom Aid as 

well. 
● Motion​ to adjourn by Maria was seconded by Beverly and unanimously approved. 

 
Next meeting: February 13th @ 11AM 


